S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday 2nd March 2022 in the Village Hall. 
1. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr R Williamson, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs M Albinson, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr S Scales, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
Apologies:  Mrs T Banks and Mr D Price 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 1st December 2021:  Mr Scales proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.    
3. To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: None  
4.  To receive questions from the Public:  None present
5.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Update: Mr Narborough confirmed that along with Mr Williamson and Mrs Kirby, he had visited the Allotments on Friday 25th February 2022 to carry out an Inspection. It was said that the Allotments are looking very good with newly appointed tenants working well.

Currently all the Plots are rented out and there is a short waiting list.

Usage of Pumps in the Water Tanks:   Mr Narborough explained that Mrs Banks had spoken to him regarding the use of Water Pumps, and she had raised concerns about the types of water pumps which are permitted and how much water may be used. 

After discussion, it was confirmed that the Parish Council, at its December 2021 meeting had agreed to trial the use of water pumps for one year, from April 2022 to April 2023, and the impact on the water bill would be looked at after that time. 
Mr Narborough stated that the Parish Council will continue to encourage all tenants to collect run-off rainwater from their sheds into tanks for use on their plots.
Village Hall:  

Structural Survey:  Mrs Cornwell confirmed that both the Village Hall and the Parish Office Structural Surveys had been carried out, however, the reports are yet to be received.

Portable Screens: It was said that the new portable screens have arrived from ESPO and just need to be put together by the Caretaker. 

Emergency Lighting, Fire, and Intruder Alarms:  Mrs Cornwell stated that the Emergency Lighting, and the Fire and Intruder Alarms have all been serviced.
Parish Office:

Extension Update: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Parish Council now has a detailed specification for the extension work. She added that as the cost of the work will be in excess of £25,000, she believes the Parish Council will need to advertise for tender and invite interested builders to submit their quotes, we are just waiting for clarification from the County Officer at NALC.
The Green and Open Spaces:

Common Lane, Road Repairs: Mr Narborough spoke regarding the Common Lane Road Repairs and confirmed that Neville Godfrey has been and completed the work. 

All members were happy.

Flooding at the Pond / Footpath across the Green: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that following discussions with NCC Highways, they have kindly offered 170 tonnes of planings to make up the track.  These will be delivered in a heap and quotes have been obtained from Covell Construction, West Norfolk Surfacing and Carben Construction to flatten and complete the work.
It was said that Mr Price, Mr Jordan and Mr Narborough, had looked at the quotes and had selected Carben Construction to complete the work, as they were the cheapest and most efficient.

This work will take place on 31st March and 1st April 2022, and the residents living at The Green will be informed.
Mrs Cornwell added that the 170 tonnes of planings kindly donated by NCC Highways will save the Parish Council approximately £7,500.  Members wished to thank the Highways Engineers; it was said that they have been a great help.

All members were happy.
9 Acre field Update: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Deed of Transfer Document has now been signed and that we are just waiting for the Solicitors to finalise the transfer of the land to us.

It was said that the proposed Tree Planting will now take place in the Autumn.
Correspondence from Mrs V W: Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had been contacted by a North Wootton resident regarding the 9-acre field. It was explained that the resident had asked if the remainder of the grass could be left uncut, to benefit hunting Barn Owls and that pollinator plants be planted.

Members agreed that the matter had been discussed by the Parish Council in the past, and after further discussion, Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should leave the 9-acre field uncut, and that it be planted with wildflower plugs and trees when able, this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour.
Comment was made that should anything more permanent be planned for the area in the future, this would be subject to a Public Consultation.
9-Acre field Car Park: Mrs Cornwell spoke briefly regarding the Car Park area at the 9-acre field and confirmed that the Parish Council has already agreed that once the land has been transferred to the Parish Council, this will be opened up in the mornings and locked at night.
Two residents have kindly volunteered to do this. Appropriate signage will have to be erected stating the Car Park closing time and also an Emergency Contact number will need to be provided. 

20mph Speed Limit: Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the circulated consultation from Norfolk County Council proposing a 20mph speed limit at Sandbach Road and Leonard Close and asked if all members were happy.

It was explained that 20mph speed limits seem to be the normal thing for new housing estates where there are playing fields and children’s play areas in close proximity. 
Members agreed that they were happy with the proposal, and it was said that the appropriate signage is already in place.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would send our support to the County Council.

Request for new Dog Waste Bin:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that Mr Wightman, the Litter Warden had reported that the Dog Waste Bin sited at the footpath which runs alongside the Hopkins and Moore development and the 9-acre field is always full and overflowing, he asked if a second bin could be purchased for siting in the area.

After discussion, Mr Scales proposed that the Parish Council purchase an additional Dog Waste Bin for siting in the area, this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour.
Cemetery:

Cemetery Fees:  Mrs Cornwell reminded members that the new Cemetery Fees along with Village Hall Hire Fees and Allotments Fees all come into effect from 1st April 2022.
CIL:  
Possible CIL Suggestion:  Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding possible CIL suggestions and asked if members had any ideas.

Mr Narborough stated that in the future he would like to see some new lighter chairs in the Village Hall as the current ones are quite heavy to manoeuvre.

Mrs Cornwell stated that in the future as money becomes available, consideration could be given to replacing some of the old concrete Lighting Columns to galvanised ones.

Mrs Albinson spoke regarding the Lighting Columns and suggested that an additional one could be placed between Appledore Close and Castle Rising Road, it was said that this area has no footpaths and can be very dark in the evenings.

It was confirmed that there is already a lighting column at this location, which had become obstructed by foliage from a garden, however, this has now been cut back and the visibility improved.

All suggestions were noted.

Wootton Park:   
Update: Mrs Gotts confirmed that no meeting had been held, however, stated that the next meeting is scheduled for April, which will also be the AGM.

She was pleased to report that the Car Park area at Cranmer Avenue has been fully completed and the additional shingle has been laid.
Seven trees purchased with “200 Club” monies have been planted just north of the Pond, they have survived the recent storms and are looking good.

The Picnic in the Park event for the Queens Jubilee is planned for 3rd June 2022, with more details to follow.

Plans to refurbish the Pavilion are in mind.

Finally, Mrs Gotts spoke regarding the Small Children’s Play area and confirmed that the FCC grant of £48,000 has been awarded, hopefully the suppliers of the equipment can get started and the project will be completed by June, in time to incorporate the opening and publicity with the Queens Jubilee weekend celebrations.
SWiB:  

Update:  Mrs Albinson stated that South Wootton in Bloom have been offered two trees one possibly to be planted at the Meadow Road area and the other in the Churchyard.

Things are generally progressing; however, the hanging baskets will not be done this year, this may change in the future, but SWiB have found that people do not look after and water them.

Work has started on the Wildflower strips; it is hoped that they will provide a lovely display again this year.

Overhanging Trees at Priory Lane / Castle Rising Road: Mr Narborough reported that a number of large boughs from Oak and Fir trees along Priory Lane and Castle Rising Road are overhanging the road, which may be dangerous.

It was said that NCC Highways are responsible for ensuring that the roads are kept safe.

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

6. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 1st June 2022 at 7pm 

1st June 2022   





                Chairman                                                                                                          
